
 
 

April 5, 2010 
 
 
 
 
Subject: EPA Issues Final Cancellation Order for Movento™ and Ultor™. 
 

Dear Movento/Ultor Customer: 
 
Today, the EPA issued the Final Cancellation Order for Movento and Ultor which 
states that it is legal for the distribution channel to sell and distribute Movento and 
Ultor which is currently in their possession.  This order supersedes EPA’s Interim 
Cancellation Order issued on March 12, 2010.  Additionally, the order reaffirms that 
growers can continue to use Movento and Ultor according to the previously 
approved labeling. 
 
EPA has already confirmed that all tolerances relating to spirotetramat-treated 
commodities are unaffected.   See EPA Federal Register Notice, Pesticide Products; 
Registration Applications, 75 Fed. Reg. 8939, 8941 (Feb 26, 2010) (“EPA issued a 
Final Rule establishing tolerances for spirotetramat in the Federal Register of July 9, 
2008 .... and that rule remains in effect.”)  
 
Import tolerances for spirotetramat have been established on key crops within CODEX, 
the European Union and NAFTA region.  We anticipate that import tolerances for 
Japan and additional crop-specific tolerances in the European Union will be published 
by the end of June 2010. 
 
We at Bayer continue to actively support the EPA’s re-registration of Movento and 
Ultor, and we will keep you updated on further developments.  Thank you for your 
continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kevin Adam 
Movento/Ultor Product Manager 
Bayer CropScience 
 
 


